
 

Pacolet Memories Website Honored by Town of Pacolet 

I would very much like to thank the town of Pacolet for the honor that was 
given to this website. At the Pacolet Town Council meeting on Thursday, 
June 6, 2024 they passed a Proclamation of Appreciation and Thanks to me 
for the website. This award was unexpected . I am very pleased that the web-
site is valued and is important to the Pacolet Community.  Starting the web-
site was a labor of love. Working on it allows me to reminisce about growing 
up in Pacolet and all the wonderful people and experiences.  The Proclama-
tion is shown on the following page. The video of the Town Council meeting 
passing the Proclamation can be seen at: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w8gS0HcRHEY&t=879. 
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I was not able to travel to Pacolet to accept the Award. My sisters, Vicki and 
Kay, attended the meeting and received the Award for me. They gave the 
Town Council the following message from me: 

I'm sorry that I cannot be there in person to receive the award. My sisters, Vicki 
and Kay, have kindly agreed to accept it for me. I would like to deeply thank the 
town of Pacolet for giving me this award. It was totally unexpected and I appre-
ciate it so much. I am pleased to know that it has made a contribution to the 
people of Pacolet. Actually, the website really is a love letter to the community 
and people where I grew up. 

I tried to explain why I started the website when it began about 18 years ago. As 
I got older, I came to realize how unique and special Pacolet and the surround-
ing area had been when I was a child.  At the same time, I realized that a great 
number of the places and people that I remember existed only in my memory.  A 
lot of the Mill’s buildings and structures, except the houses, have been torn 
down.  It occurred to me that if people my age did not write it down, then the 
story of  this rich blend of wonderful people, places and events would be lost 
forever  to today’s children and those to come in the future. 

The memories on the website are not a critical analysis of the conditions of the 
times.  They are the recollections of a small boy that at the time, believed that he 
lived in a southern version of the Garden of Eden. I will cherish this award, 
thank you again. 
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